72

THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NY & NJ
April 10, 2012

Sally Dewes, Environmental Engineer || Engineering Department
Acting Section Chief

NY State Department of Environmental Conservation

Division of Environmental Remediation

Remedial Bureau B, Section D

625 Broadway

Albany NY 12233-7016

Re: Voluntary Clean Up Agreement - Port Ivory
First Quarter Progress Report — January through March 2012

Sally,

The Port Authority of NY & NJ hereby presents the first quarter progress report for 2012. The report
summarizes activities and report deliverables during the period of January 1 through March 31, 2012.

Site 1 (VCP Index Number W2-0957-02-24)
e Site 1 SMP monitoring well locations were marked out for utility clearance.
e No Reports were submitted to the NYSDEC during this reporting period.

Installation of the Site 1 SMP wells commenced in April 2012.

The Port Authority anticipates submission of the Site 1 Final Engineering Report and Site 1 Site
Management Plan in April 2012

Site 2 (VCP Index Number W2-0986-02-04) Comprised of sites 2A and 2B
e Site 2 SMP monitoring well locations were marked out for utility clearance.
e No reports were submitted to NYSDEC during this time period.

Installation of the Site 2 SMP wells commenced in April 2012.

Site 3 (VCP Index Number W2-0987-02-04) Comprised of sites 3A and 3B
e No field work was performed at Site 3 during the time period.
e No reports were submitted to NYSDEC during this time period.

The Port Authority anticipates submission of the 2011 Landfill Inspection Report in April 2012.

The April 2012 Semi-annual landfill inspection is scheduled for the week of April 23, 2012.

If you have any questions, please call Ed Aldrich at 973-565-7553

Two Gateway Center
Newark, NJ 07102



Very truly yours,

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey
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Robert P. Pruno, P.E.

Chief — Environmental Engineer
T 973.565.7620 F 973.565.7649
rpruno@panyni.gov

CC: E. Aldrich
W. Glynn
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